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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication No. UA CHN 10/2015 from the 
United Nations Human Rights Council’s Working Group on Arbitrary Detention, the 
Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and 
expression, the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders, the Special 
Rapporteur on the independence of judges and lawyers and the Special Rapporteur on 
torture. The Government of China has looked carefully into the matter referred to in the 
communication and wishes to make the following reply: 

 Mr. Chen Yunfei is a 47-year-old male of Han ethnicity from Dazhu in Sichuan 
Province. On 27 March 2015, the Sichuan public security authorities, acting in accordance 
with the law, placed Mr. Chen in criminal detention on suspicion of inciting subversion of 
State power and creating a disturbance. On 30 April of that year he was arrested by order of 
the procuratorial authorities, and on 23 July his case was transferred to the procuratorial 
authorities for review and prosecution. The case is currently still under consideration. 

 It appears that Mr. Chen’s defence lawyer is not Mr. Sui Muqing, as referred to in 
the communication, and that no coercive measures have been taken in respect of Mr. 
Chen’s defence lawyer. The situation described in the communication is completely 
inconsistent with the facts. The Government of China hopes that the relevant special 
procedures mandate holders will ensure impartiality, fairness and objectivity in their work 
by strictly complying with the standards set out in the Code of Conduct for Special 
Procedures Mandate-holders of the Human Rights Council, that is, by carefully examining 
the truthfulness of the information they receive and determining whether or not it is 
politically motivated. 

    
 

 






